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PLAN OF CONSERVATION AND DEVELOPMENT IMPLEMENTATION COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 

July 17, 2023 

 

The Plan of Conservation and Development Implementation Committee held a meeting on Monday, July 17, 

2023 at 5:00pm at Stonington Town Hall, 152 Elm Street, Stonington, CT. Attending were Chairman/First 

Selectman, Danielle Chesebrough, and members Lyndsey Pyrke-Fairchild, Susan Hibbard, Donald Kluberdanz, 

Ben Philbrick, and Lynne Young. Also present was Town Planner, Clifton Iler. 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm. 

Administrative 

Ms. Pyrke-Fairchild motioned to approve the draft minutes for 1/23/23; seconded by Ms. Hibbard. The motion 

was unanimously approved. 

Ms. Pyrke-Fairchild motioned to approve the draft minutes for 5/24/23; seconded by Ms. Hibbard. The motion 

was unanimously approved. 

Old Business 

Safe Streets Subcommittee Update – Chairman Chesebrough provided a brief update of the Safe Streets 

Subcommittee meeting held on 5/24/23. The subcommittee is working towards developing a draft Safe Streets 

Policy that will be available for discussion in the coming months. 

Review of POCD Progress – Chairman Chesebrough provided a brief update on the POCD. Due to the change in 

personnel in the Planning Department, there has been no recent update on the Progress Chart but it will be 

revisited in due course. 

New Business 

Discussion of 2025 Plan of Conservation and Development – Mr. Iler reminded the Committee of the upcoming 

effort to write the 2025 POCD and how staff intends to utilize the group during that process. He stated more 

frequent meetings of the Committee will be required to do a preliminary review of the 2015 POCD. 

Mr. Philbrick motioned to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Ms. Chesebrough.  The motion was unanimously 

approved. The meeting was adjourned at 6:04pm. 

 

Respectfully Submitted By: 

X
Clifton J. Iler, AICP

Town Planner

 
 

 


